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INFORMATION BULLETIN

The following topics have been identified as being of interest to the Board.  Councillors may wish to obtain further information by ringing the person indicated against each item.  The Bulletin will be taken in conjunction with scrutiny forward work programmes together with the Cabinet Forward Plan.

Local Petitions and Calls for Action Consultation summary of responses

The ‘Local petitions and Calls for Action Consultation’ was published on 27 December 2007.  It proposed a statutory duty on local authorities to respond to petitions and sought views on how this would work. It also sought views on the implementation of the ‘councillor call for action’ which was created but the Local Government and Public Involvement in Health Act 2007.  

The Scrutiny Management Board on 18 February 2008 considered the consultation document in relation to councillor call for action and the following points were subsequently included in the Suffolk County Council’s response to the consultation document:

i) scrutiny should not duplicate other processes for resolving local issues and suggested that the definition of ‘excluded matters’ also included:

· specific matters that were currently the subject of Freedom of Information requests.

· where there were local arbitration or mediation arrangements available.

· matters that would be exempt from being considered in public.

· matters which would come within the Council’s corporate and statutory complaints process or were subject to Local Government Ombudsman investigation.

ii) that guidance should encourage resolution of an issue informally at first, through existing routes, with Call to Action being a tool of last resort.  That guidance be in the form of ‘best practice’ which could be used as a benchmark by authorities that had varying resource invested in scrutiny.  Aspects that would be helpful to have guidance on included closer definition of ‘duty to respond’.  It was considered that most procedures (e.g. how soon before scrutiny committees must consider the item, when Cabinet should respond etc.) should be decided locally so that they could be tailored to each Council’s needs.  Local Authorities could be encouraged to promote the outcomes of their consideration of petitions and Councillor Calls for Action so that they could easily be seen by the general public.

Although the Department for Communities and Local Government has not yet produced guidance it has published a report summarising the responses to the ‘Local petitions and Calls for Action Consultation’ which ran from 27 December 2007 to 20 March 2008. The document can be found on the following link:
http://www.communities.gov.uk/publications/localgovernment/petitionscallssummary 

Securing the Future (StF)

The Scrutiny Management Board on 8 July 2008 considered a report of the Securing the Future Scrutiny Working Party.  Its terms of reference are:

‘To review and scrutinise the development and implementation of each of the key milestones of the ‘Securing the Future’ programme.’ 

The Scrutiny Working Party is Chaired by Councillor Rae Leighton, other members are Councillors Kevan Lim, Tim Marks, Kathy Pollard and Frank Warby. The key areas for investigation by the Securing the Future Scrutiny Working Party are:
a) What are the governance arrangements for the Securing the Future programme?

b) How is performance being assessed against the intended outcomes?

c) How have the implications of changes been considered in relation to 

· Customers

· Staff

· Local public, private and voluntary sector organisations?

d) What arrangements are in place for assessing risks and how are these addressed? 

e) How will accountability for service delivery be maintained?

The Scrutiny Working Party reported to Scrutiny Management Board on 8 July 2008 and made a number of recommendations.  The Scrutiny Management Board endorsed the recommendations of the Securing the Future Working Party as follows:
Recommendation 1 - to recommend to the Portfolio Holder for Resource Management and Transformation that financial information relating to Securing the Future savings and outcomes should be clearly identified and reported as part of the Council’s budget management arrangements. This includes reports to scrutiny to access the impact of the 2008/09 budget and the effect of the Securing the Future Programme.
This will mean that there is a clear audit trail between decisions agreed by Council to embark on the Securing the Future Programme and the savings it achieves. 
Recommendation 2 – To recommend to the Director of Resource Management that appropriate briefing information about he Securing the Future programme and what it is achieving should be given to all Councillors. 

Members of the Scrutiny Working Party are concerned that many councillors do not understand the implications of the changes and the impact they are having. 
Recommendation 3 – To recommend to the Director of Resource Management that case study information on how the commissioning and performance management arrangements are working is made available to all councillors and staff. 

Members considered that this is an effective way of illustrating how the Service Offices, Specialist Support Functions and delivery agencies work together. 

The Scrutiny Management Board did not identify any further action for the Scrutiny Working Party to take to meets its terms of reference. The Scrutiny Working Party is aware that the Securing the Future programme affects the whole of the authority and welcomes input options from other councillors. 

The Scrutiny Working Party’s report is available on the Council’s website on the following link:

http://apps2.suffolk.gov.uk/cgi-bin/committee_xml.cgi?p=detail&id=1_11397 

On 18 September the Council’s Audit Committee considered a report on the Governance arrangements for Securing the Future and the implementation of the Strategic Centre. The report outlined issues relating to operational governance (people and process), programme governance (including StF financials) and Human Resources (HR) governance (in relation to StF). 

The Audit Committee has asked for a further report in January that includes information about mechanisms to deal with the approval and implementation of the commissioning model, disputes between service offices and specialist support groups and political engagement in the governance arrangements and public involvement in the decision making processes.

The report provides a useful update about the implementation of the programme and refers to its links with the Local Government Review Programme. The Audit Committee report can be accessed on the County Council’s website on the following link:

http://apps2.suffolk.gov.uk/cgi-bin/committee_xml.cgi?p=detail&id=1_11728 

The Chairman of the Scrutiny Working Party is currently considering the focus for its next meeting.  It is likely to include addressing item c) above as well as receive information on projects which have been identified in terms of process improvement and work being carried out to inform Councillors about the future programme. 

Further information about the Securing the Future Scrutiny Working Party contact Sue Morgan, Scrutiny Team Manager on 01473 264512 or

sue.morgan@legal.suffolkcc.gov.uk or Councillor Rae Leighton on

rae.leighton@suffolkcc.gov.uk.  

For further information about the Securing the Future Programme contact Richard Hewitt, Head of Programme and Project Management on 01473 26442 or e-mail to Richard.hewitt@resman.suffolkcc.gov.uk 

Conference: Improving our experience of health & social care services

On 24 November 2008 the Royal College of Nursing and Strategic Health Authority are jointly hosting a regional networking event. It will focus on improving people's experience of health and social care services across all age groups.   

Scrutiny members are invited to attend along with public, patients, carers, managers and practitioners in nursing, health, social care and education. The event is free, but places are limited so early booking is advisable.  
The conference will provide opportunities to network and consider services for;  

· Young People: Improving for their future

· People of Working Age: Sustaining employment & wellbeing

· Retirement & Beyond: Dignity in Service Provision 

For further information or to book a place please email jenna.williams@rcn.org.uk  or call 01284 717717 by 10 November 2008 as places are limited.
Boundary Committee Review

The Boundary Committee for England is carrying out an independent review of the way local government works in Norfolk and Suffolk. As part of that review for Suffolk, the Boundary Committee is testing their draft proposals for affordability and have asked the finance officers of the local authorities to provide certain financial information. 

The financial information that has been provided by local authorities in Suffolk, and the assumptions on which the information is based are published on the following website:

http://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/boundary-reviews/all-reviews/eastern/suffolk/suffolk-structural-review/financial-information 
The Boundary Committee will analyse this information feed it into their final advice to the Secretary of State at the end of the 2008.

The Boundary Committee website also includes the following submissions from Suffolk local authorities:

Suffolk County Council (PDF)
Babergh District Council (PDF)


 HYPERLINK "http://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0006/67218/Ipswich-BC-sub.pdf" Ipswich Borough Council (PDF)


 HYPERLINK "http://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0019/67222/Suffolk-Coastal-DC-sub.pdf" Suffolk Coastal District Council (PDF)
Forest Heath District Council, St Edmundsbury Borough Council, Waveney District Council joint submission (PDF)
Mid Suffolk District Council (PDF
The Scrutiny Management Board may wish to consider the implications of the decision of the Secretary of State in terms of the impact this will have on the scrutiny function within the Council, the involvement of scrutiny councillors in future scrutiny arrangements and the strategies that are put in place by the County Council to effect any changes arising from the decision.

Further information on the County Council’s response to the Boundary Committee is available on

http://www.suffolk.gov.uk/CouncilAndDemocracy/SuffolkCountyCouncilPlansAndPolicies/LocalGovernmentReviewKeyDocuments.htm 

For information about the County Council’s scrutiny arrangements contact Sue Morgan, Scrutiny Team Manager on 01473 264512 or email

 sue.morgan@legal.suffolkcc.gov.uk 
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